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NEXT MEETING
JUNE 4, 2014

BIG SIR - RICHARD GREEN

LITTLE SIR - ELMER CURTIS

JUNE MENUGOLF - ROD CORVINGTON

There is an expanded SIRS 
tournament schedule this year.
Information is available in the 
pro shop FREE LUNCH WINNERS

LARRY ELLIOTT
VERNE BAGBY

Our BIG SIR gave us an interesting presentation on the USGC EAGLE at our May 
luncheon  and it was well received by  all. Our speaker for the June luncheon will be 
JIM GOETSCH   who will deliver a presentation on an adventure he and his lady 
undertook on his sailing sloop. I have to see this !! As you know JIM is a retired 
Navy  P3 pilot. With his presentation in June that will take us to our summer recess 
of July. I still have some interesting speakers lined up for your luncheon pleasure 
when we return in August.
Our new members recruiting program must be working as we have several new 
members since the start of our year. Have you asked your neighbor if he would like 
to join us ? What a great way to enjoy  “friendship and fellowship” and enjoy a nice 
luncheon.

    Here it is June already and it’s warm enough for boaters and swimmers. Hard 
to believe that already  we’ve had half of our luncheons for this year. I’m glad our 
first two nonagenarians this year, Al Jose and Dick Dement joined us at the head 
table. SIR Region 9 Director Don Dill made a complimentary  presentation of 
Senior Certificates. Our fifth MBS (Military  Bull Session) was at the Sportsmens 
Bar Happy Hour (every  Second Monday of the month ). Our attendance at May 
luncheon was 56%. Again welcome to our thirteen new  members this year and 
thanks especially  to those who have volunteered for 2015 officer positions. We 
expect to add at least two new members next month. I urge you newcomers to 
think of others you might invite. You can obtain more invitations with applications 
from Phil Jones, 268-7714 or me at 278-3089. Thanks to Terry  Eberhardt for 
volunteering to look into possible monthly wine tastings to include couples.  



JUNE 
BIRTHDAYS

MEMBERSHIP - PHIL JONES

Active members - 110

BOCCE BALL - BOB CHAN

Bocce Ball season is June 1 thru 
August 24.  Its always a fun time.  

Come and join us as a team 
member or spectator.  

Call Bob Chan or Rich Hibbs for info

SENIOR SIR MEMBERS
DALE ZINCK

NEIL WEAVER
BILL SWENSON
DICK DEMENT

AL JOSE

HONORARY LIFETIME 
MEMBERS

STEVE MICHALAK
    JOHN BREWER

 BRANCH 170 OFFICERS
BIG SIR DICK GREEN 278 3089

LITTLE SIR ELMER CURTIS 268 6626
SECRETARY BOB CHAN 268 8606

ASST SEC LYNDON LAIRD 268 2622
TREASURER DAVE ROSSEAU 268 3652

ASST TREASURER DOUG WILSON 268 9683
MEMBERSHIP PHIL JONES  268 7714

 BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS
LARRY SHELLEY 268 8369

STEVE PARKS 268 3572
AL CASH 268 6717

DON MILLER 268 9520
VERNE BAGBY 268 3405
ROGER POPE   268 4794

BILL BUCHOLZ    DON CAREY
TOM HASLETT    TOM HEALY

STEVE JAIRETT    JERRY LACEY
PAUL MURPHY     BILL SWENSON

BILL TUDOR    BOB ZEIGLER

Don Dill presents Senior Certificates 
to Dick Dement (top) and Al Jose

We had four new members join our 
organization at our May meeting

SUPER SENIOR SIR MEMBER
BILL HAGIN



Richard Goldsberry joined our Branch 170 in April of this year. Rich was sponsored by Dan Haut and was 
a guest at the March luncheon.
Rich was born and grew up in Cincinnati, Ohio. He has three siblings, a sister and two brothers (one 
deceased). He graduated from Oak Hills high school in Cincinnati in 1965 and received his B.S. and 
M.B.A. from San Jose State University.
He served in the Army as a 1st Lieutenant for three years. Rich was employed as a financial advisor with 
UBS Financial Services.
Rich and his lovely wife Carolyn moved to LOP from Southern California a couple of years ago. Besides 
Sirs, he belongs to the Pinesmen. Rich plays golf, bocce ball and enjoys traveling the world.

Ronald Wolyn joined Branch 170 in April of this year. Ron’s sponsor was Steve Michalak (it’s hard to 
refuse Steve).
Ron was born in San Mateo, California and raised in Saratoga, California. He graduated Saratoga High 
School in 1965. Attended UOP in Stockton with a degree in Business Administration and Finance; Pre-
Law from McGeorge School of Law in 1971. Also attended Golden Gate University College of Financial 
Planning.
Ron owned Emphasis Financial & Insurance Services and is still active with “book of business”, referrals 
only. Ron and his sweetheart Karen were married in 1972 in Stockton and have a son and daughter with 
three grandchildren.
They left Foster City California after 40 years and moved to LOP a couple of years ago. They are active 
with the Aerobics group and Ron enjoys golf and hiking. He also belongs to the Pinesmen. 

MEET THE NEW MEMBERS



170 PAST BRANCH BIG SIRS
ART LAFONTAINE 1994  DEL PRICE 1995

GENE TOPPER 1996,1997
CLARENCE ROGERS 1998

JOHN O’HALLORAN 1999, 2000
TOM ANDERSON 2001

JOHN BREWER 2002  KEITH PLATT 2003
RON TRIMBLE 2004  STEVE MICHALAK 2005

DON MILLER 2006, 2007  JIM WILKINSON 2008
PHIL JONES 2009  LARRY SHELLEY 2010

GLENN DELISLE 2011  ROGER POPE 2012
PAUL LAMBERT 2013

STATE OFFICERS
PRESIDENT MAYNARD RODMAN
VICE PRESIDENT BOB HAIRSTON

SECRETARY RICHARD DEVOE
TREASURER MICHAEL BERRY

AREA 33 GOVERNOR
AND

REG 9 DIRECTOR
DON DILL

BRANCH 170 COMMITTEE MEMBERS
BULLETIN EDITOR RICH HIBBS 268 3231

CHAPLAIN ELMER CURTIS 268 6626
GOLF CHAIR. ROD CORVINGTON 274 8125

ASST GOLF CH AIR CHUCK MERCER 268 9302
BOCCEBALL CAPT BOB CHAN 268 8606
BOCCEBALL ASST RICH HIBBS 268 3231

CLOTHING GLENN DELISLE 268 8624
LOP NEWS PHIL FRANK 268 2102

MUSIC CHAIR VERNE BAGBY 268 3405
HEALTH ED O’REILLY 268 1617

PHOTOGRAPER DALE ZINCK 268 2538.
INFO TECH GARY RESNICK (916) 765 5013
TRAVEL CHAIR. MEL PIMENTEL 268 3359

RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire 
to participate. SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, their guests or their property in matters pertaining to
said tours, trips or other activities.
TRAVEL EVENTS of four or more nights and ALL air and sea travel must be arranged through a travel agency and checks for such events must be mage payable to the travel agency involved.
REGULAR MEMBERS missing three consecutive meetings without notifying their Attendance Committee Chairman giving a valid reason for not attending, or attending fewer than six meetings within
the past twelve months may be notified by form letter Number Four of their membership termination. Certification of attendance at a meeting of another branch will be considered as a credit to
their attendance record.

Access to the SIR State website is www.sirinc.org . Click on SIR HAPPENINGS to learn more about what is “happening” in your organization.

TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES

http://www.sirinc.org
http://www.sirinc.org

